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Provost’s Task Force on Interdisciplinary Activities

December Meeting Summary

Thursday, December 12th, 12:00 noon - 2:00 pm

In attendance: Karl Steiner, Constantine Vaporis, Wendy Salkind, Claudia Galindo, Steve Freeland, Marie-Christine Daniel-Onuta, Matthias Gobbert, John Schumacher, Tony Moreira, Theodosia Gougousi, Tulay Adali, Diane Lee, Carole McCann, and Rachel Carter

Curriculum and Pedagogy work group report: 

Dr. McCann’s overview of meeting held on 12/5/13

One thing that surfaced as the work group members discussed their expertise and experience with interdisciplinary teaching and curriculum was the ways we tend to conflate and confuse interdepartmental and interdisciplinary.  

The new Global Studies program was discussed as an example.  The program is currently a collection of courses offered through a variety of departments but has not yet formed into an interdisciplinary program.

Interdisciplinary teaching within the arts was discussed, particularly with regard to the challenges of few faculty, little funding, and students who already have high credit requirements.  When team-teaching and interdisciplinary courses are developed, they are often an overload, representing significant cost to the departments.

There was also discussion about the ways the legitimacy of the interdisciplines is questioned and how people frequently translate what is going on within their courses back to the disciplines.

There was discussion around a course taught by Steve Bradley (Visual Arts) and Nicole King (American Studies) in which disciplinary-based products were developed in a collaborative way across the two disciplines in support of a particular community.  The work group discussed the possibility of adding experiences like these to our program curricula, where students get disciplinary training but also learn to speak across disciplinary boundaries. 

Larger group discussion

The discussion then moved to the larger group, which began with the possibility of setting up an online database to inventory teaching across campus as incentive and route for developing innovative and interdisciplinary teaching partnerships.  The work group will be looking for models from other universities that support such a structure.

The importance of the faculty hiring plan was discussed.  It must take into account not only local departmental needs but also the direction of the larger university.  Our task force could talk about how this hiring plan could recognize interdisciplinary research and teaching.  

The way we package and represent our curricula through our marketing was also discussed as a way to highlight our interdisciplinary work.  This has been shown to be an important draw for students, both undergraduate and graduate.

Awareness was discussed as a necessary component for identifying the criteria for what moves a group from a collaborative team to an interdisciplinary endeavor.  It was suggested that the work group make recommendations that would help raise this awareness for faculty across campus.  However, the challenge of defining interdisciplinarity to determine what meets this criteria was raised as a concern.

Next steps

The work group will begin by meeting with Department Chairs by College to ask about opportunities and barriers.

Research work group report: 

Dr. Schumacher’s overview of meeting held on 12/5/13

What is interdisciplinarity? The group spent a lot of time considering definitions and criteria for interdisciplinarity.  They concluded that we need as broad a definition as possible in order to be inclusive of the variety of potential models.  Single-scholar interdisciplinarity must be included in this definition.  

Is interdisciplinarity a norm at UMBC?  A look at the CVs of the task force would suggest a ubiquity of interdisciplinarity, however, having been chosen for this task force, we may represent a unique group.

The role of Centers was discussed, along with the challenges of credit and reporting systems that do not adequately recognize interdisciplinarity from within departments.  The group discussed that reducing administrative hurdles could provide an important incentive for both interdisciplinary work and cross-campus collaborations within USM.  Additionally, the mentorship policy for new faculty members and an information database to make new faculty members aware of what others are doing across campus could provide important incentives for nurturing interdisciplinary research.  A better way to store faculty profiles in a searchable way by key terms could provide a pathway for accessing this information.  Additionally, we may need to explicitly teach faculty members to work in collaborative teams.  The faculty development programs could play a role in teaching these skills.  Finally, interdisciplinarians need access to additional conference funding, as they generally need to attend more than one conference each year in order to connect with their audience and intellectual communities.

Larger group discussion

The task force then considered questions such as: How do we incubate faculty interdisciplinary and collaborative work?  Is this done in the Centers?  The Colleges?  It was suggested that there are multiple answers to these questions, as both space and resources are needed for incubation efforts.  

There was discussion around the lack of mention of interdisciplinarity within the university’s strategic planning efforts.  Interdisciplinarity is not emerging as an individual focus group; however, it is being discussed as a common charge across focus groups.  The same is true for infrastructure: Will it move across the focus groups or become it’s own focus group?  If we want to incubate interdisciplinarity on campus, it will need to hold a prominent role in the strategic planning.  This will become a challenge for our task force to address.  Perhaps task force members who are directly involved with the strategic planning could volunteer as liaisons between the task force and the strategic planning focus groups and sub groups.

Next steps

The work group should meet with Center Directors (Dr. Steiner could make these arrangements) to ask about opportunities and barriers and meet with the research council (Dr. Schumacher is the Co-Chair of this council, and Dr. Gobbert is a member, so they could make these arrangements). 

Faculty Recognition and Reward report: 

Dr. McCann’s overview of meeting held earlier on 12/12/13

The group focused on two main areas.  First, the existing systems for recognizing and rewarding faculty contributions do not have a space for items that are interdisciplinary (i.e., the faculty annual report).  Second, how is collaborative work recognized, and how is the interdisciplinary work of the singular scholar recognized?  The language of the promotion and tenure document talks explicitly about recognition of scholarly work “in the disciplines.”  The faculty hiring plan is also focused on the disciplines.  Additionally, the university awards committees look for representation from the disciplines rather than explicitly looking for interdisciplinarians.  Finally, merit goes down to the level of departments and does not reward interdisciplinarity.  

Recommendation for steps for the work group to take:

The group discussed developing a phrase for inclusion in the documents of promotion and tenure and committee evaluation and development across campus to capture and recognize interdisciplinary work.  

They discussed the need to identify models at other universities that have developed systems for recognizing and rewarding interdisciplinarity.

Next steps

The work group will begin by meeting with Dr. McDermott and perhaps some of the Deans to look at what is in the faculty promotion and tenure documents and merit policies (where they exist).

Spring planning

The task force then turned their attention to planning the work of the Spring semester.  

It was decided that work groups would meet in late January/early February, then we would meet as a full task force at the end of February.  

Since work groups will want to meet with the same leaders, we will need to coordinate this process to make efficient use of their time.  

· Rachel will contact the Deans to organize a collective introductory meeting.  We could then follow up on this initial meeting with a a request for specific information from the Deans.  
· Dr. Steiner will set a mid-February meeting with the Center Directors who report to him.  We will ask about the opportunities and barriers to interdisciplinary work.  Are the Centers functioning well? If so, what is allowing them to do so? Are there models within their structures that could be extended across campus? It was suggested that a brief overview of the Centers would be useful in planning for this meeting.  Rachel will send out the link to the Centers from the research Web page.
· The work groups will hold meetings amongst themselves in late January/early February to plan their approach to meetings with campus leaders.  Rachel will organize these work group meetings.
· It was also suggested that the end of May is a difficult time for faculty to gather.  Therefore, we will want to hold our May meeting earlier in the month.
The meeting closed with a discussion about the difference between process issues and incentive issues.  It was suggested that the NASA Goddard center be considered as a model that supports collaborative efforts by providing the necessary administrative support as we consider how we may tactically bring together process and incentive toward encouraging and supporting interdisciplinary work.

It was remarked that there is much more written about interdisciplinarity (multidisciplinarity) from the research perspective than from the teaching perspective and more funding for collaborative research, largely because federal agencies have made this a funding priority and because the collaborative teaching push occurred in the 1970s and 1980s.  However, Dr. Craig Saper (LLC), the Bearman Professor of Entrepreneurship, could provide some useful information about new kinds of knowledge around digital products that are taking the place of what we have previously called publishing.

Dr. Daniel-Onuta will add a document to our task force Box account about an NSF funded program for interdisciplinary teaching modules called NEXUS.

Dr. Hagerty expressed interest in doing research on other institutions around interdisciplinary curriculum and how they employ the terms multidisciplinary and interdisciplinary.

The group discussed the epistemic perspective of interdisciplinarity and again highlighted the importance of being mindful of what definition of interdisciplinarity we are using at any given moment.  As a part of our final report, we may want to include a glossary of these definitions or a bibliographic essay where we characterize the range of how the term is used and how it fits within UMBC.


